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PUBLIC HOLIDAY CLOSURE 
Council services including the transfer stations will be closed 
Tuesday, 6 November, 2018 for the Melbourne Cup Public 
Holiday. For after-hours animal/livestock emergencies please 
call the Local Laws Officer on duty 0428 500 212. 
 

JOB VACANCIES 
• Mechanic – Full Time  
• Customer Service Officer - Casual 
For more information visit www.gsc.vic.gov.au 
 

COUNCIL MEETING  
The Ordinary Council meeting will be held Wednesday, 21 
November, 2018 at 6.30pm at Council Chambers, Kerang. 
Interested members of the public are welcome to attend. 
Agenda available 2 days prior to meeting www.gsc.vic.gov.au 
 

IMMUNISATION SESSION 
KERANG  Gannawarra Children’s Centre 

Wednesday, 7 November, 2018 
10.30am - 12noon 

Please arrive at least 15 minutes prior to session closing time 
 

AUSTRLIA DAY AWARDS 
Help us to award individuals you believe are worthy of 
recognition for their commitment to making the Gannawarra 
Shire a great place to live and work. 
Council is seeking nominations in the following categories: 
• Citizen of the Year Award 
• Young Citizen of the Year Award  
   (15-24 years on 26 January, 2019) 
The awards will be announced and presented on Australia 
Day at events held throughout the Gannawarra Shire. 
Forms are available from Council’s Customer Service Centres 
and from Council’s website 
www.gannawarra.vic.gov.au/Council/Australia-Day-Awards 
Entries will close on Monday, 3 December, 2018 at 9.00am. 
 

DRAFT GOVERNANCE LOCAL LAW  
Notice is given that Gannawarra Shire Council proposes to 
make a new Local Law, Governance Local Law 2018, 
including, incorporated by reference a Meeting Procedure 
and Procedure for Election of Mayor, in accordance with 
section 119 of the Local Government Act 1989 (the Act). 
A copy of the full notice and draft Local Law, including 
documents incorporated by reference and a Community 
Impact Statement can be inspected or obtained from Kerang 
and Cohuna Customer Service Centres or can be viewed via 
www.gannawarra.vic.gov.au/Council/Public-Notice 
Any person may make a written submission to Council under 
section 223 of the Local Government Act 1989. 
Written submissions should be addressed to the Chief 
Executive Officer, Gannawarra Shire Council, PO Box 287, 
Kerang Vic 3579 and must be received at the Council Offices 
no later than 5.00pm on Monday, 26 November, 2018. 
 

FOLLOW US ON INSTAGRAM! 
Follow our Tourism Instagram page @visit_kck showcasing 
Gannawarra, Victoria’s Nature Based Tourism Destination. 
#visit_kck for your chance to be featured. 

 

 
 

WHAT ’S ON… 

OCT 30 Seniors High Tea, Leitchville Library 

OCT 30 Leitchville Community Garden Opening 

OCT 30 Quambatook Social Meal 

OCT 31 Murrabit Social Meal 

NOV 01 Leitchville Social Meal 

NOV 01 Gopher/Mobility Scooter Info Session 

NOV 02 - 06 The Big Cohuna Festival 

NOV 02  Street Food Festival, Cohuna 

NOV 03 Murrabit Country Market 

NOV 03  100 Year Anniversary Kerang RSL 

NOV 03 Skate Park Workshop & Comp, Cohuna 

NOV 03  Creekside Fair, Cohuna 

NOV 03 Bale Out Farmers Fundraiser, KBar Kerang 

NOV 04 Farmers and Makers Market, Cohuna 

NOV 05 Farm Yard Frolic, Cohuna  

NOV 08  Kerang Social Meal 

NOV 09 Barook Social Meal 

NOV 11 Remembrance Day Services, shire wide 

NOV 11 Beyond the Battle Finale Event  

NOV 11  Groove on the Green 

NOV 13 Home Is Where The Hall Is, Myall 

NOV 13  Lake Charm Social Meal 

NOV 13 Quambatook Social Meal 

NOV 15  Leitchville Social Meal 

NOV 16 Cohuna Social Meal  

Event details can be found on Council’s Website 
 
SUBMIT YOUR EVENT 
Want to see your event featured here? Submit your event 
details to Council’s website www.gsc.vic.gov.au 
 
 
 

MAYOR’S MESSAGE 

Today we officially open the Leitchville 
Community Garden, a new shared space 
for community and visitors. I invite you to 
join us at 2pm behind the Leitchville Rural 
Transaction Centre to celebrate. Light 
refreshments will be provided and all are 
welcome to attend. 
Coming up across Gannawarra are some 
great community events including The Big 
Cohuna Festival, Kerang RSL 100 Year 
Celebration, Remembrance Day Services, 
Beyond the Battle Project Finale and 
Groove on the Green.  I encourage you to 
go along and support our local community 
events this November. 
In preparation for the Victorian 
Government’s e-waste ban to be 
introduced on 1 July, 2019 two sites in the 

NATIONAL DISABILITY INSURANCE SCHEME (NDIS) – IS COMING SOON! 
Gannawarra Shire is in preparation for the upcoming NDIS roll out scheduled for 1 January 2019. The NDIS is designed to empower participants to own 
their goals and aspirations while increasing independence and social engagement within the community. If you are living with a disability, care for a 
child, family member or friend who has a disability, you may be eligible for the NDIS. Unsure of where to start with the ‘Access Request’ process or how 
to prepare for your upcoming ‘Planning Meeting’, then please contact our Community Care team on 03 5450 9333. We’re here to help! 

 

OUTDOOR POOLS SET TO OPEN! 
The Kerang and Cohuna outdoor Swimming Pools are set to 
open on Saturday, 3 November, 2018! 
Kerang Pool open: 3.00pm - 7.00pm during November 
Cohuna Pool open: 3.00pm - 7.00pm during November 
Pool season tickets are available to purchase at both Kerang 
and Cohuna Council Customer Service Offices. 
For more information about the 2018/2019 season please visit 
council’s website www.gsc.vic.gov.au 
Please note there is a Weather Temperature Policy in place. When the 
temperature on the Bureau of Meteorology website the previous night is going 
to be 21 degrees celsius or below the outside pools will not open. 
 

Gannawarra Shire have been selected to 
receive upgrades as part of the Victorian 
government $15 million commitment to 
upgrade more than 130 e-waste 
collection sites across Victoria. 
Transfer stations at Kerang and Cohuna 
were selected by the Victorian 
Government to receive upgrades based 
on their population and accessibility to 
nearby smaller towns. 
The upgrades will mean that all e-waste 
including any item that has batteries, a 
plug or cord will be able to be recycled. 
To help further reduce landfill, Lalbert 
Transfer Station has received a new 
recycling trailer while the Quambatook 
Transfer Station has seen improvements 
to accommodate waste and recycling. 
MAYOR Brian Gibson 

 
 

 

 

MAYOR 
BRIAN 

GIBSON 
 

 

BEYOND THE BATTLE FINALE EVENT 
Gannawarra Shire Council is commemorating 100 years since 
the guns of World War One fell silent by honouring our 
Servicemen and Servicewomen. 
The finale event of the Beyond the Battle Project will be held at 
the Kerang Memorial Hall following community Remembrance 
Day Services and will present a documentary film and 
exhibition featuring stories and images of Gannawarra’s 
Servicemen and Serviceman. 
The documentary film and all research data collected from the 
two year project, including photographs, documents and 
letters, will be on permanent record and publicly accessible 
through the Gannawarra Library Service as well as local 
historical societies and RSL branches following the event. 
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